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Request for information on Taesa disinvestment proposal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As per CVM Instruction 358 of January 3, 2002 as amended, Cemig (Companhia Energética de Minas Gerais, listed in 

São Paulo, New York and Madrid), hereby reports to the Brazilian Securities Commission (CVM), the São Paulo Stock 

Exchange (B3) and the market as follows:  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On July 7, Cemig received notification from the State Audit Board (Tribunal de Contas do 

Estado) of the State of Minas Gerais (‘TCE-MG’) to present all the documentation relating 

to the process of disposal of Cemig’s equity interest in Taesa. 
 

 

 

Certain members of Minas Gerais State Legislature had presented a demand to the TCE-MG, to:  
 

 

“ ... suspend all and any acts of disinvestment by Cemig in Taesa, until prior technical studies 

have been carried out which demonstrate that an auction sale of these shares is 

advantageous, and what conditions must be met to ensure that it would be advantageous (...)”  
 

 

 

– on the allegation, by the requesting members, that technical studies to justify the 

transaction have not been carried out.   
 

 

 

 

 

The TCE-MG did not grant the members’ request to suspend the process of sale, but 

recommends that Cemig should abstain from any action relating to the sale of the shares in Taesa 

until the Technical Unit of the TCE-MG is able to analyze all of the documentation requested.  
 

Cemig emphasizes that the competitive process for the sale that is under study obeys all the 

rules of law, regulations, and the São Paulo Stock exchange (B3) for execution of the related 

specialized auction; and that the process of disposal is taking place with the advisory services 

of a specialized financial institution, based at all times on best governance practices for 

transactions of this type. 

 

Cemig will keep the market and other interested parties informed on this subject, in accordance 

with the applicable regulations. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Belo Horizonte, July 8, 2021. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Finance and Investor Relations Officer 


